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HOLLY HILLS IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION (HHIA)  

Grand to Morganford  and Bates to Loughborough 

 

On behalf of Friends of Carondelet Park, we here at HHIA wanted to extend a 

hearty thank you to everyone who came out to support the return of movie 

nights in the park! It was great to see all of our neighbors come out for Meet 

Me in St. Louis and The Miracle Match (formerly Game of Their Lives) as part 

of our St. Louis themed outdoor movie series.  

 

Also, a huge thank you to our sponsors!  

 

Paul Sager – RE/MAX Results, Crawford-Butz Insurance Agency, Tom Roth – 

First State Bank Mortgage, Kitchen House Coffee, Gregory FX Daly – Collec-

tor of Revenue, Denise Dowd – KellerWilliams, Beth Murphy – 13th Ward 

Alderwoman, Epiphany Lutheran Church, Beckerle’s Hilltop Tavern, Natasha 

McGuire Photography, and Epstein-Lang & Ohler.  

 

 

The Return of the Big Screen in 

Carondelet Park 

Next Meeting: Monday, September 23  

at the Carondelet Rec Plex 

Speakers: Matt Flinner, Education and Outreach 

Coordinator at the BBB and Paul Whitsitt, Owner of 

Kitchen House Coffee 



Hard to believe that Summer is almost over. Despite the heat, our neigh-

bors came out to support several outdoor events, including the return of 

Movie Nights in the park, in partnership with Friends of Carondelet Park.  

In addition, HHIA was also proud to have been a part of the second annual 

Summerfest at Woerner School, the return of Stone Soup Shakespeare, 

and the Strange Folk Festival – Big Glamp. But the season is not over. 

Please look for us at the next Strange Folk Festival – Enchanted Uprising 

coming up on September 27 - 29. For more info, check out their event at 

https://www.facebook.com/events/647178509025446/  

Again, a big thank you to all the neighbors who braved the heat to support 

all of these amazing events. But don’t forget! Halloween is fast approach-

ing! Let’s make this another amazing and welcoming season in Holly Hills.  

Next meeting: We will hear from special guests Matt Flinner, Education 

and Outreach Coordinator from the BBB discussing info on how to pro-

tect yourself from scams. Also, Paul Whitsitt, Owner of Kitchen House 

Coffee speaking about bees and their important role n our local ecosys-

tem.  

Respectfully, 

The Holly Hills Improvement Association 

FROM THE DESK OF HHIA: 

HHIA BOARD MEMBERS &  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 

Anna Baldwin, President 

president@hollyhills.info 

Mike Dauphin, Vice President 

Kendal Dauphin, Treasurer 

Lisa Bertke, Recording Secretary 

Eileen Muir, Membership Secretary 

Stacy Ross, Immediate Past President 

Tara Jenney, Member-at-Large 

Beth Murphy, Member-at-Large 

Jim Sahaida, Member-at-Large 

Julie Orrick, Member-at-Large 

Hannah Ehrlich,  

Community Garden Manager 

garden@hollyhills.info 
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IMPORTANT CONTACT INFORMATION 

The Holly Hills Improvement  

Association (HHIA) was formed on 

September 10, 1927. Since its  

inception, HHIA has worked to  

promote the well being of   

Holly Hills and its residents. 

Police (non-emergency) 231-1212 

First District Police 444-0100 

Holly Hills Police Liaison, Officer Steve Wilson  393-8453  

Citizens’ Service Bureau 622-4800 

Problem Properties, Officer Ginger Kavanaugh 444-0171 

Anonymous Drug, Gang, Homicide Police Line 241-COPS 

Alderman Sarah Wood Martin 11th Ward 622-3287 

Kathryn Woodard—Ward 11 NIS 657-1364 

Alderman Beth Murphy 13th Ward 589-6836 

Andrew Hernandez—Ward 13 NIS 657-1368 

State Rep. Steve Butz 81st District 573-751-0438 

State Senator Karla May 4th District 573-751-3599 

State Senator Jamilah Nasheed 5th District 573-751-4415 

Humane Society 647-8800 

Lost Pets stllostpets.org 



Active as of Sept 11, 2019 

 

3926 Bates $79,900 (UC) 

5633 Dewey $95,000 (MF) 

3662 Dover $100,000 (UC) (MF) 

6117 Adkins $129,900 (UC) 

4118 Fillmore $129,900 (UC) 

5644 Morganford $134,900 

6110 Newport $144,900 (UC) 

3708 Bates $150,000 (UC) (MF) 

4092 Concordia $154,900 

4177 Burgen $160,000 (UC) 

6006 Leona $162,500 (UC) 

6005 Grand $168,000 

4129 Alma $169,900 (UC) 

5947 Marwinette $174,518 (UC) 

3685 Wilmington $189,000 (MF) 

4073 Toenges $195,000 

6135 Dewey $199,900 (MF) 

4010 Burgen $254,500 

6133 Marwinette $275,000 (UC) 

3809 Federer $295,000 (UC) 

3956 Federer $329,500 (UC) 

4096 Holly Hills $444,500 

SOLD as of Sept 11, 2019 

 

6114 Morganford $27,500 (MF) 

4093 Concordia $60,000 

4216 Bates $65,000 

4131 Burgen $68,500 

4124 Fillmore $70,000 

4115 Burgen $83,700 

4143 Concordia $95,500 

4087 Burgen $110,000 

6101 Adkins $135,000 

4130 Fillmore $139,400 

6808 Morganford $139,900 

5643 Leona $143,500 

6146 Leona $151,500 

3637 Fillmore $152,500 

4094 Fillmore $157,750 

3833 Dover $163,000 

4126 Wilmington $169,900 

3915 Dover $170,800 (MF) 

3986 Bowen $172,000 

5604 Arendes $180,000 

4130 Rosa $189,900 

4138 Toenges $191,000 
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3972 Dover $192,000 

3837 Bowen $192,500 

4119 Toenges $198,000 

3638 Bellerive $199,000 

4092 Haven $200,000 

4115 Haven $207,500 

3958 Fillmore $212,000 (MF) 

4115 Alma $224,775 

4132 Toenges $237,500 

4063 Bowen $245,000 (MF) 

3698 Bellerive $249,900 

3651 Bellerive $263,000 

3842 Federer $270,000 

3847 Holly Hills $390,000 

3941 Holly Hills $444,900 



Present: Anna Baldwin, Michael Dauphin, Julie Orrick, Jim 

Sahaida  

 

Anna Baldwin thanked those who were in attendance for the 

meeting. She introduced Mayor Lyda Krewson who in turn 

introduced those City Department heads who accompanied 

her. Some of those she introduced were: Steve Conway, 

Chief of Staff; Todd Waelterman, Chief of Operation; Judge 

Jimmie Edwards, Public Safety Director; Andrew Hernandez, 

Mayor’s Office; Michael Dauphin, City Assessor; Greg Hayes, 

Parks Director. Other attendees were heads or managers 

from the Building Division, Refuse, Forestry, Street Depart-

ment, and others from the Mayor’s Office.  

 

Guest Speakers  

 

Mayor Lyda Krewson 

The Mayor spoke about momentum in the City that includes 

$8.5 billion of development. She mentioned SLU Hospital, the 

Foundry, Union Station, and the Enterprise Center. She stat-

ed this does not even include the NGA development. In 

speaking about the St. Louis Blues there is $300,000.00 that is 

brought in for each home game. She spoke about the good 

opportunity of St. Louis getting a soccer team. She stated 

there is also a lot of City residents making home improve-

ments. All in all she said we have incredible momentum.  

 

The Mayor briefly spoke about public safety stating Jimmie 

Edwards would speak in more detail. She stated there is a 

new police cadet program and she stated the police depart-

ment is 133 officers short. There will be an effort to lift the 

residency requirement to attract more officers.  

 

In regard to the bridge being out in one of the entrance ways 

to the Y construction to repair the bridge would begin in 

about 4 to 5 weeks and said it has been estimated the bridge 

opening could be as soon as August or September.  

 

In regard to the Parks she thinks considering the weather a 

pretty good job is being done to keep the grass cut. She stat-

ed more grass cutters are needed and there are openings. 

She  

stated City government has lots of openings. Mayor Krewson 

said due to the passage of a bond issue we do have new lawn 

mowers and other new equipment. She felt a good job is be-

ing done keeping trash picked up in the City.  

 

There were no questions for the Mayor.  

 

Judge Jimmie Edwards 

Mayor Krewson introduced Judge Jimmie Edwards, the City 

Public Safety Director, who was the next speaker. Prior to 

being chosen for this position he was a Circuit Judge and as 

the Public Safety Director he is over the police, fire, building 

excise, corrections, and citizen service bureau. He is also the 

founder of the Concept Academy School.  

 

Judge Edwards first spoke of Operation Ceasefire and how 

that program started in 1990 in Boston, MA. He stated it was 

started to reduce Juvenile crime. He stated in St. Louis we 

have not had over five murders committed by Juveniles. He 

stated in January 2017 our Missouri legislature permitless gun 

carry. As a result, police officers cannot arrest for those who 

have possession of guns without a permit. Part of Operation 

Ceasefire is to refer gun cases to Federal Court and he stated 

we are already doing that – 1,400 of these cases have gone to 

Federal Court. There is a working relationship with Better 

Family Life that exists to work on this and to promote jobs 

through SLATE. He stated that Boston no longer uses Opera-

tion Ceasefire. There are six Cities that are now using Oper-

ation Ceasefire and the cost of the program in Chicago is 3.9 

million dollars. The cost if it was implemented here would be 

1⁄2 million dollars.  

 

He stated he is very aggressive in regards to law and order. 

He pointed out we are down 135 police officers. Judge Ed-

wards stated we are down 14 murders compared to this time 

last year.  

 

Judge Edwards stated that as opposed to the cries about St. 

Louis being the most dangerous City, we are not. He stated it 

is a numbers game. At the time Clarence Harmon was Chief 

of Police there was a design to look at per capita numbers 

that is misleading.  

 

Judge Edwards pointed to positive trends. DEA is taking an 

active role related to the Metrolink and ATF is helping con-

cerning gun violence. On June 3 there will be a memo of un-

derstanding related to a strike force to concentrate on gun 

violence and shootings.  

 

Judge Edwards stated that 50% of homicides are in relation to 

drug activity, 20% of homicides are related to domestic mat-

ters, and 15 to 20% of homicides are related to disrespect 

felt in connection to the interactions between persons. He 

stated there have been no homicides in Holly Hills.  

 

Alderman Larry Arnowitz stated there have been a lot of 

burglaries recently on Sharp Street in the ward he represents. 

He also stated there a lot of vehicles that don’t get police 

attention that have expired plates. 

  

Judge Edwards stated that we are safer today than we have 

been in the last four years based on data.  

 

Continued on page 8... 

Minutes from the May 20th HHIA Meeting 
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HHIA is looking to reduce our impact on the environment. You can help us by 

choosing to receive your newsletter electronically! If you are receiving a paper 

newsletter today and wish to switch to getting a copy delivered right to your 

email inbox, let us know.  

 

Send an email to newsletter@hollyhills.info with the subject line HHIA Goes 

Green and we will make the update. You will even get your copy before the snail 

mail folks so you will be the first to know all the exciting neighborhood updates!  

Help The Holly Hills Improvement Association Go Green! 
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The meeting was called to order by Kim Haegele at 5:05PM. 

 

Present: Kim Haegele (via phone), Michael Dauphin, S. Marion Renkens, Dan Schulze, Peggy Meyer, Scott Lapp, Beth Murphy 

 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the December 18th meeting.  The motion carried. 

 

Kim Haegele updated the board on the following old business items: 

 

Lyle House Improvements/Usage – RFP on Lyle House (using it as an event space) should be arriving soon.  No one has 

responded.  It possibly was not published properly.  We will plan to put it out again. 

Pickle Ball Courts – Weather depending will be done in the next two weeks. 

Bridge – Review documents have been submitted.  The railroad held it up a bit.  They should get started by the end of June. 

 

New Business: 

 

Park Funding - $298,000 new money that will become available after July 1st.  This will give us about $750,000 total.  Some of 

this money will be used for the Grand Drive improvements. 

The bridge project should only take about a month.  The crossway project needs to be addressed so that a plan is in place be-

fore the bridge is fixed.  A design company is currently creating a design.  There will be a public hearing once the design is re-

viewed and approved by the appropriate people.   

 

Lyle House - The gutters and downspouts need to be redone and the foundation tuck-pointed.  This will need to be done if 

there are plans to use the house.  Kim will get some pricing. 

 

Trees - The big tree near the Lyle House has been removed.  There are about 18 trees across 10 parks that need to be re-

moved.  They are going to hire a private company to remove them.  Kim will look into planting new trees by the bandstand.  

There will be a request put in for fast-growing, shade trees. 

 

Next Meeting – Tuesday, September 17, 2019 in the Honesty Room at the Rec Plex. 

 

 

Minutes of the June Carondelet Park Advisory Board Meeting 
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...continued from page 4 

 

Judge Edwards stated something new is that the police de-

partment now has two recruiters. He also stated we need to 

eradicate the residency rule for the police department. He 

also said there is an effort to recruit an older age demograph-

ic to be become police officers as part of the recruitment 

strategy. He stated that due to the loss of population in the 

City we no longer have the pool of people to recruit from 

that we had in the past.  

 

He stated that Alderwoman Carol Howard has a proposal to 

lift the residency requirement but even if that gets through 

the Board of Aldermen it can’t get on the ballot until the next 

election. There are now three classes of police officers under-

way from which 75 new officers are expected but that will be 

offset by those police officers retiring.  

 

A question arose from the audience about getting judge to 

move defendants through the court system quicker. Judge 

Edwards stated defendants have the right to a trial within 180 

days but a lot of defendants strategically want delays hoping 

witnesses will fade and go away. Judge Edwards said judges 

don’t drive trial dates that is done by defense attorneys and 

defendants.  

 

Michael Dauphin, City Assessor  

Michael began by introducing his assistant, Caroline Brethaer, 

who passed out an Assessor Summary on Holly Hills.  

 

Mr. Dauphin stated every odd year is a reassessment period. 

90,000 property owners received a notice their property val-

ue has gone up. Only those whose property value rose re-

ceived letters. There are 140,000 properties in the City. 

Some considerations affecting property values are how big is 

the lot, the age of the property, whether there is a garage, 

what are the property walls made of, etc.. Another compo-

nent of the value is the sale price of neighborhood properties.  

 

Appeals can be made of assessments. If someone is not satis-

fied with the appeal a further appeal can be made to the 

Board of Equalization. The School District gets the largest 

portion of property tax income.  

 

A bond issue passage allocated 2.5 million dollars for ultra-

modern updates for the Assessor Office. This will result in 

digitizing all paper plat mats, personal property system live in 

January 2019, and a real estate system coming in 2020.  

 

A question from the audience was where can information 

about surrounding properties and permits pulled. Mr. Dau-

phin stated a person can go to property search on the Asses-

sor website. Another audience question was is there a cap on 

assessment increases and Mr. Dauphin responded there is 

not. There was a question related to Air B&B’s. Mr. Dauphin 

stated 250 Air B&B’s are being moved to commercial use 

from residential and being taxed at commercial rates.  

 

Alderwoman Beth Murphy  

Mrs. Murphy stated the median recently put in at Holly Hills 

and Leona has the purpose to slow traffic speed. Epiphany 

Church will take the responsibility for oversight of this piece.  

Our ward has lost its building inspector and our Neighbor-

hood Improvement Specialist has moved to the Mayor’s Of-

fice. Until a new Specialist is hired Cathy Woodard, the Spe-

cialist for the 11th ward is filing in. These are two positions 

that need to be filled.  

 

Delfino pizza on Bates is still coming along. The parking lot 

has recently been paved. There is a speed study underway on 

Kingshighway from Gravois to the traffic light on Nottingham.  

The Ross Dress for Less is going slow at Loughborough Com-

mons. No reason is known for this.  

 

A question arose about the bill to reduce the number of Al-

derpersons. Beth said this is coming up again. It will have to 

have 15 Alderpersons support before it would go before vot-

ers again.  

 

A speed bump will be going in near Woerner School. Alder-

woman Murphy stated she will be asking for a study in rela-

tion to any additional speed bumps.  

 

Alderwoman Sarah Martin  

Alderwoman Martin stated relative to the reduction of the 

number of Alderpersons there are some Alderpersons who 

think the issue was not fairly presented to the voting public.  

Alderwoman Martin said since we have not been in session 

there is not a whole lot to report. She did state she is spon-

soring a bill that for any project that receives City funds the 

jobs that are created should pay prevailing wages. She also 

said she would like to see a ban on smoking nearby City play-

grounds. She stated that there will be a narrowing of Grand 

Dr. and Holly Hills attempting to slow traffic speed. It is dan-

gerous for pedestrian to cross in that area. Pickle ball courts 

will be starting. A question arose about noise in Carondelet 

Park and she advised police can be called.  

 

Closing 

 

The next Holly Hills Improvement Association meeting will be 

September 23, 2019.  

 

Anna Baldwin stated there will be 2 movies in Carondelet 

Park. On July 12th will be “Meet Me in St. Louis” and on Au-

gust 9th will be the “Game of Our Lives”.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm. 

 

Minutes from the May 20 HHIA Meeting (cont.) 
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HHIA Merchandise 
 

Help Support HHIA by showing your Holly Hills pride! Visit our website for an 

assortment of logoed items from Holly Hills Grills Aprons, t-shirts, flags and 

more! Adult, child and infant items available. We even have something for the 

gardener with Holly Hills Garden Plots! 

 

Shop now at hollyhills.info 



Page 11 

 

Holly Hills Life 



HOL LY H ILLS  

IM PR O VEME N T 

ASSO CI A T IO N  

PO Box 22144  

St. Louis, MO 63116 

info@hollyhills.info 

Hollyhills.info 

Household Membership ∣ includes 1 Euro Sticker $15  

Business Membership ∣ Includes business-card ad $25  

Large Flag  $49  

Garden Flag $25  

Women's T-shirt ∣ light gray ∣ forest green S-M-L ∣ $15 

Men's T-shirt ∣ light gray ∣ kelly green S-M-L-XL ∣ $15 ∣ XXL $18 

Longsleeve unisex T-shirt ∣ light gray ∣ dark gray S-M-L-XL ∣ $20 ∣ XXL $22 

Additional Euro Stickers - Member exclusive $2 
   
Name  

Address   

Phone  

Email 1  

Email 2  

Phone   

New Membership Renewal “Green” email newsletter delivery 




